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Are you following us? 

www.facebook.com/District201Q1Lions 

www.twitter.com/201Q1Lions 

www.instagram.com/lionsdistrict201Q1

Promoting Club Projects via your District Newsletter 

1.    Please send flyers, photos, information to the District Newsletter  

       newsletter@lions201q1.org.au 

2.    Distribution of the Newsletter is the FIRST week of every month. 
       Articles for newsletters must be submitted by the 30th of the month prior to distribution. 

3.    Items arriving after that date may be held over to the following newsletter. 

4.    All articles for the newsletter should be sent using Microsoft Word, Simple Text or PDF. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Where has  
the time gone.  

With just one month to go I have to look 
back on the year and wonder where has 
the time gone. Since I last reported to 
you, we have had our last Council of 
Governors meeting and the Multiple 
District (MD) convention in country 
Victoria at Traralgon. 

The MD convention was a great convention with 
good speakers and a wonderful opportunity to catch 
up with old friends.  

The Youth of the Year final was, as always, a 
highlight of the convention. Congratulations to 
Jasper Robinson from Q4, who is our 2025 Lions 
Youth of the Year! What an incredible day filled with 
inspiring speeches from all the contestants. They 
each made it a challenging decision for the judges - 
and a memorable event for everyone! 

 

KEY POINTS FROM THE 

COUNCIL MEETING WHICH 

MIGHT BE OF INTEREST. 

• GAT – Council has approved the conduct of a GLT 
and GST District Coordinators workshop in August 
2025. 

• Member records: District Governors are requested 
to remind their Clubs, particularly the Club 
Secretaries, of the importance of having their Club 
member details correctly recorded in the Lion Portal 
as at 30 June 2025 Lions year. Advice of the number 
of Leos and Leo Clubs as at 30 June 2025 must still 
be provided. 

• Scams and computer risks: District Governors are 
requested to communicate to their clubs the threats 
associated with computer and banking scams to 
ensure that Clubs put in place procedures to 
minimise the associated risks. 
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• Incoming Cabinet Secretary and Treasurer 
Training: Incoming Cabinet Secretary Training will 
now be conducted in February each year and 
Incoming Cabinet Treasurer Training will also be 
conducted at the same location and time. 

• Governor-Generals Patronage: Please note the 
confirmation of Her Excellency the Honourable Ms 
Sam Mostyn AC, Governor-General of the 
Commonwealth of Australia, as Patron of Lions 
Australia. 

• Lions International Convention Florida: Lions in 
Constitutional Area 7 will participate in the usual 
functions at the Convention including the ANZI 
Reception.  Registrants will shortly receive advice 
about volunteering opportunities for PID Tony 
Benbow’s campaign to be elected as 3rd 
International Vice President. Registrations from CA7 
are encouraged to join our delegation Facebook 
group at https://www.facebook.com/groups/CA7Anzi 

• Licences to Seek funds: - Licences were granted to 
Operation Smile and the Lions Prostate Cancer 
Research Treatment Project. 

• Lions Green Canopy Project: The project was 
launched at the MD201 Convention in Traralgon. 

• Leo Strategic Plan: The draft Leo Strategic plan 
was presented to Council. Council has allocated 
financial resources to bring the team together to 
develop the operational plans underpinning the 
strategy. 

• All Districts are encouraged to view Multiple 
District vacancies and to share that information with 
suitable Lions, encouraging them to apply. The 
Multiple District has currently far too many vacant 
positions. 

I was very happy this week to attend a presentation  
at the Macgregor State High School to celebrate the 
formation of our district’s newest LEO club.  The 
students were very enthusiastic  and were well 
supported by the Brisbane Macgregor Lions club as 
well as the senior staff from the school.  I anticipate 
great things coming out of this group of LEOs. 

With new natural disasters occurring so frequently  
around our part of the world, I want to strongly 
encourage all clubs when they are looking at their 
financial distributions to please consider giving 
funds to Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF).   
They are the first to release funds into the area of 
natural disaster (Initial grant around $US15,000) to 
help our communities get through the initial 
hardship of the event.  Any money which you pay 
into LCIF will remain in Australia as the emergency 
grants, they make in Australia is far in excess of the 
donations which it receives, so your donation stays 
in Australia and never leaves our shore ready for the 
next natural disaster.  Please encourage your club to 
support them in their efforts to quickly support our 
communities.  

I am looking forward to catching up with you all at 
the District Change-Over as we celebrate this 
milestone in the Lions year. This event is both a 
celebration of all the hard work which has been done 
by the current cabinet members and a welcome and 
show of support to the incoming DG Stuart and his 
cabinet as they get ready to face the challenges of 
the next Lions year.  So please make sure that your 
club organizes a group to attend. 

As we move into winter, stay warm and safe! 

DG Jorge Salles 
District Governor 2024 - 2025

B E C A U S E  W E  C A R E

DG Jorge Salles

MAY 2025 PAGE 4



 

 

LEADERSHIP  

IN LIONS:  

A FOUNDATION 

OF KINDNESS 

AND 

COLLABORATION 

As we reflect on the past year and prepare for the next, 
it’s an opportune moment to consider what leadership 
truly means—both within Lions and in our broader 
communities. I have had the opportunity this year to work 
with many people in the district and in the MD district and 
this has given me pause to consider what leadership is 
and what it means to us as Lions but also as members of a 
community.  Leadership is often perceived in different 
ways: for some, it’s about holding a specific role; for 
others, it’s about active involvement and service. These 
diverse perspectives are valuable, as they enable us to 
work together effectively, support one another, and serve 
our communities with greater impact. 

One of the fundamental principles of leadership in Lions is 
kindness—kindness toward our fellow Lions, toward the 
communities we serve, and even toward ourselves. Our 
ethos of servant leadership is rooted in collaboration and 
inclusivity, ensuring that decision-making is a shared 
process. It is about nurturing growth, demonstrating care, 
and strengthening the foundation upon which our 
organization thrives. 

One of the fundamental things about leadership is 
kindness, kindness to our fellow Lions, to the community 
and to ourselves. The Lions ethos of Servant leadership is 
about involving others I the decision-making process. It is 
about caring for others and supporting others to grow. 
Leadership rooted in compassion strengthens 
relationships, builds trust, and enhances the ability to 
create meaningful impact in communities. 

“Servant leadership seeks to involve 
others in decision-making, is strongly 
based in ethical and caring behaviour 
and it enhances the personal growth of 
workers while importing the caring and 
quality of organisational life.”   

Larry Spears – former CEO Greenleaf 
Center for Servant Leadership. 

 

This philosophy is at the heart of Lions. As we transition 
into a new Lions year, it is crucial to recognize the 
importance of a well-structured handover. A clear and 
thoughtful transition—providing key information, 
rationale for decisions, and insights into processes—
enables the next leaders to build on existing successes, 
ensuring continuity and fostering growth. A clear 
handover, which provides information and reasons for 
decisions and processes is part of being an effective 
leader and part of servant leadership.  It is a way of 
demonstrating your care for others, enabling others to 
grow and to build on successes so Lions can continue to 
create an impact.  

Managing Your Club Handover and a recorded 
workshop—are available on the Q1 website. I strongly 
encourage all Lions to access these tools to assist in 
preparing for the next phase. 
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A YEAR OF LEARNING  

AND GROWTH 

Training has played a pivotal role in supporting leaders 
across the district. Throughout the year, numerous 
opportunities have been offered to strengthen skills, build 
knowledge, and empower Lions to serve more effectively. 
Below is a snapshot of key training initiatives: 

Cabinet Officer Training .................April 2024 

Zone Officer Training .....................April 2024 

District 201Q1 Portal .................August 2024 
      - Share and Learn 

Club Officer training ......................June 2024 

Zone Officer Catch Up Training.......June 2024 

Incoming Club Officer Training....August 2024 

New Member Orientation ......September 2024 

Social Media Training #1 ......September 2024 

New Member Orientation .........October 2024 

Lions Portal  .........................November 2024 
      and Service Reporting 

Social Media Training #2........November 2024 

Innovation in Service .............November 2024 

Lions are leaders .....................February 2025 
      - Stepping Up to Provide Service 

Developing a Survey ................February 2025 

Managing Your Handover .........February 2025 

Club Handovers (*3) ....................March 2025 

Guiding Lions Training ...................April 2025 

Additionally, over 300 participants across the district 
have accessed courses from the Lions Learning Centre, 
with many completing multiple courses. This commitment 
to continuous learning reinforces our dedication to 
leadership development and excellence in service. 

 

 

 

 

 

I encourage all Lions to explore the Lions Learning Centre 
and take advantage of the valuable educational resources 
available: https://lionsinternational.my.site.com/s/learn 

As we step into the next Lions year, let’s carry forward the 
principles of kindness, collaboration, and servant 
leadership—ensuring that our legacy of service continues 
to grow stronger. 

 

Lion Libby Salles 
Global Leadership Team (GLT)
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MY FDI 

JOURNEY – 

GROWING AS 

A LIONS 

TRAINER  
BY  
LION JOHNSON CHEN 
2VDG 

Attending the Faculty Development Institute (FDI) 

was such a wonderful experience. Over three jam-
packed days from 11 

to 13 April 2025, I 
had the chance to 
connect with some 
truly inspiring Lions 
leaders from across 
Australia and New 

Zealand. I picked up 
heaps of practical 
training tips and 
gained a lot more 
confidence in my 
ability to communicate 
and lead. 

We kicked things off with a warm, friendly welcome 
from the faculty and fellow participants. Right from 
the get-go, the energy in the room was positive, and 
there was a real sense of shared purpose. Our first 
session, "Introduction to Training," helped us 
unpack the difference between a presentation and a 
training session - something I’d never really stopped 
to think about before! We also had a great discussion 
about what makes an effective trainer, which really 
set the tone for the rest of the course. 

The “Adult Learners” session was a real eye-opener. 
We talked about how adults learn differently and 
what keeps them motivated and engaged. Later that 
morning, we all gave a recorded short self-
introduction for our first Performance 

Demonstration. It was definitely a little nerve-
wracking, but also exciting as it was a great way to 
see where we were starting from. 

In the afternoon, we jumped into Training 
Preparation and Delivery Skills, where we learned 
how to plan a session and build trust with our 
audience. Practising our voice, body language, and 
eye contact made such a difference - really practical 
stuff you could use straight away. 

Day 2 was all about putting our new skills to work. 
We had more demos, this time focusing on how to 
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kick off a training session properly, explain 
objectives, and bring people along for the journey. 
We then moved into Interactive Learning and 
explored ways to keep things engaging, give 
constructive feedback, and manage group activities 
effectively. 

That afternoon, we looked at The Training 

Environment - how to create a welcoming and 
productive space for learning. It reminded me how 
even the smallest things - like room layout, lighting, 
temperature, or just the vibe you bring - can make a 
big difference. 

By Day 3, everything started to click into place. We 
had to deliver a full recorded demo, presenting a 
topic we were given and running a short activity. My 
topic was Public Speaking Skills, which was a 
perfect fit. I had the chance to apply what we’d 
learned about the visual, vocal, and verbal elements 
of communication in a real training context. The 
group activities and engagement made it such a fun 
and valuable experience. 

We wrapped up with a session called “Making Use 

of Your Skills,” which was all about how we can take 
everything we’ve learned back into our districts and 
clubs. We also talked about the Post-Institute 

Assignment - delivering a local training session 
within six months. This step is essential if you’re 
thinking of going on to the Lions Certified Instructor 
Program (LCIP) down the track. 

The entire FDI experience was uplifting, energising, 
and filled with that unique Lions spirit. The faculty 
were supportive and approachable, and my fellow 
participants were so generous in sharing their 
knowledge and experiences. 

I left FDI feeling more confident, capable, and 
excited about what’s next. I’m really looking forward 
to stepping into future training opportunities and 
continuing to grow in my Lions journey. If you’re a 
Lion who wants to build your leadership and make a 
bigger impact - I can’t recommend FDI highly 
enough. 

Lion Johnson Chen 
201Q1 2nd Vice District Governor 2024-2025
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Lions Australia is 
making our famous 
Lions Christmas 
Cakes and 
Puddings available 
to order early for 
Christmas in July 
this year. 

Why wait a whole 12 months to celebrate Christmas 
when you can celebrate twice a year? 

The Lions Christmas Cake and Pudding program has 
been a major fundraising project of Lions Australia 
since 1965 and raised more than $70 million for 
important causes. 

It is strongly suggested that, if you wish to purchase 
products for Christmas in July that you place your 
orders as early as possible. I have attached the link 
to the cake order form for your convenience. 

https://lionsclubs.org.au/get-
involved/fundraising/lions-mints-cakes/ 

Please note that all purchases are subject to 30 day 
payment. 

Lion Di Henderson  
Cakes and Mints
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The Paula 

Davoren Bursary 

Leads to  

New Leo Club 

Paula Davoren who passed in 2019 was a life 
member of Lions International and a long term 
member (23 years) of the Brisbane Macgregor Lions 
Club. Paula was the club’s first female president 
(2002 – 2003) and additionally she served on 
District Cabinet for many years as Minute Secretary. 

Through Belinda, her daughter, funds were made 
available for the Paula Davoren Bursary. 

Year 6 students at Macgregor State School who 
intend to enrol in Year 7 at Macgregor State High 
School nominate to be considered for the bursary 
and if successful the bursary provides: 

When in Year 7 $2,000 and then in Years 8, 9 and 10 
a further $1,000 each year. 

VIDEO ESSAY  

Through her involvement with Lions, Paula Davoren 
led many initiatives to improve the lives of others. 
One project that she was particularly passionate 
about was Lions Recycle for Sight where she 
implemented programs to collect, test, clean, sort 
and distribute second hand eyeglasses to people in 
need around the world. This work embodied Paula’s 

compassion, integrity and commitment to helping 

others.  

As part of the application process for the Paula 
Davoren Bursary Award, all applicants are asked to 
provide a two-minute video response to the following 
question:  

How do you live the values of 
compassion, integrity and 
commitment in your own life? In 
your response, provide an example 
of how demonstrating this has 
improved the life of someone else. 

The Bursary has led to a very strong association with 
the Macgregor Schools covering several project 
initiatives including the establishment of a 
Macgregor State High School Leo Club with a 
foundation of 25 students which is likely to grow well 
beyond. 

Paula while serving as a Brisbane Macgregor Lion 
advocated for the establishment of a Leo Club at the 
school. 

The Paula Davoren Bursary Leads to New Leo Club 

In Memory of Paula Davoren
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Honoured to be a part of the 

Lions community as a major 

Lions Project, we recognise 

that our growth and 

development can be 

credited towards Lions 

Clubs and their many valued 

members across Australia. 

As we are a non-for-profit organisation, our funding 
and achievements are possible through the efforts 
and donations from you, Lions. As we approach the 
end of the financial year, it is a crucial and important 
time of the year for us. We reflect and recognise on 
the accomplishments from the year prior, and we 
reach out to you asking for your support to help us 
continue to grow. In early April, we sent an appeal to 
all Lions Clubs across Australia, hoping that 
members will include us in their disbursements as 
Clubs wind up the year that was. 

In the past year we saw multiple advancements of 
our programs, with a major one being the delivery of 
our 700th Hearing Assistance Dog Yannis. It stands 
out as an indicator that our organisation is continuing 
to progress with our mission of helping Australians 
who are Deaf or hard of hearing, free of charge. 
Furthermore, the growth in our Medical Assistance 
Program has been very successful with positive 
feedback coming from our recipients living with type 
1 diabetes. Building from these successes, we have 
also been able to introduce our Psychiatric 
Assistance Dog Program for Veterans of the 
Australian Defence Force living with PTSD. Our work 
within these programs are making a profound 
difference in the lives of Australians through our life-
changing Assistance Dogs. 

We take this opportunity to not only ask for your 
continued donations and support, but to thank you 
for enabling us to thrive and grow over the past 45 
years as a Lions Project. 

For more information on our programs or ways to 
donate, contact us through 
development@lionshearingdogs.com.au  

 

Belinda Henschke 
Australian Lions Hearing Dogs



 

 

 

We are getting ready to 
welcome Lions, Leos 
and partners from all 
over to the 2025 ANZI 
Pacific Forum on the 
Gold Coast event from  
5 to 7 September 
2025.  

It will be held in the superb surroundings of the 
Mantra On View Hotel at Surfers Paradise on the 
Gold Coast. It is a great venue with everything in 
one place.  

My committee is already working really hard to 
ensure that everything will be ready for you in 
2025. There will be two special functions to 
meet up with everyone, one on Friday night as a 
meet and greet, and a Gala dinner on Saturday 
night with the International President speaking.  

Accommodation is available and we have struck 
special rates with the Mantra on View Hotel to 
enable you all to stay at the venue. (No need for 
cars). Bookings are filling up fast for the venue 
hotel, so to avoid missing out book asap. There 
are also many other great accommodation 
options in close vicinity to the Mantra.   

For more information go to 
www.lionsanzipacificforum.com and follow us on 
Facebook 
www.facebook.com/LionsANZIPacificForum2025 
See you on the Gold Coast in 2025.  

PCC David McKenzie OAM                        
ANZI Pacific Forum 2025 Chair 
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Next District Cabinet Meeting 

7 & 8 June 2025 Reports by Thursday 29th May 2025 

Have Something  
To Say... 
Contact your local Zone Chair, they will raise it with Cabinet. 
See contact Details last page of this newsletter 

Everyone welcome to Attend
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Just over 3 months until  
ANZI Pacific Forum, what 
has been happening ….. 
The ANZI committee attended the MD201      
Convention in Traralgon, Victoria where we  
showcased ANZI at our Display Booth - check out 
the gallery on page 5. We had lots of interest 
about the forum and questions, so we have done 
up a Q&A to help answer some common       
questions that came up. 

Q & A 
Who can attend ANZI ?                                    
We welcome and encourage all Lions to attend 
ANZI. 

Why attend an ANZI Pacific Forum?            
ANZI Pacific Forums are a great opportunity to 
meet with Lions from Constitutional Area 7 to 
learn, build networks, and socialise. 

Who attends ANZI?                                         
Lions from Australia, New Zealand, Indonesia, 
Pacific Islands, Papua New Guinea and New  
Caledonia. The International President, LCI     
Executive Officers, Vice Presidents and many 
other inspiring leaders will also be attending, so 
there will be lots of opportunities to meet and  
enjoy fellowship. 

Where is ANZI being held?                                    
ANZI is being held at the Mantra on View Hotel, 
Surfers Paradise, Gold Coast. They are offering 
a special room rate of $175 (AUD) per night 
which includes 1 breakfast. Bookings must be 
made direct to the hotel quoting ANZI2025 by             
Tel (+61 5579 1084) or email 
view.res2@mantra.com.au 

Q & A 
How do I register?                                                             
Register online www.lionsanzipacificforum.com  

What is the registration fee?                                          
The registration fee is $295 (AUD) which includes 
morning tea, lunch, afternoon tea, welcome Meet & 
Greet, Presidents’ Dinner and 7 Forum Sessions.  
See the draft program on page 6 of this newsletter 
to see what is included. 

What are the Forum Sessions?                                         
PDG Lesley Lyons is currently working on the    
forum sessions/workshops and sourcing speakers/
presenters.  As soon as this has been finalised we 
will be publishing it in the newsletter, website and 
Facebook. 

How can I find out more and keep up to date 
with ANZI?                                                              
Just follow us on Facebook              
www.facebook.com/lionsANZIPacificForum2025   
& scan the QR code  

Hotel rooms are filling up   
quickly - Book your                  

accommodation at the venue 
hotel now to avoid missing out.          

Contact Mantra on View Hotel and quote 
ANZI2025 to book:  Tel (+61 5579 1084) or 

email view.res2@mantra.com.au 
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The Gold Coast can be reached by international and domestic air travel into two airports: 

Gold Coast Airport (OOL) is 31km from the venue and services domestic and international arrivals 

Brisbane Airport (BNE) is 80 km from the venue and services domestic and international arrivals 

By an UBER or a Taxi: 

From Gold Coast Airport, Coolangatta (OOL) to Mantra on View Surfers Paradise                              
UBER approximately $55 - $85 or a TAXI approximately $65 - $90 and takes 35 minutes 

From Brisbane Airport (BNE) to Mantra on View Surfers Paradise                                                   
UBER approximately $120 - $180 or a TAXI approximately $150- $220 and takes 85 minutes 

Getting to Mantra on View, Surfers Paradise 

By Bus and Tram  

The Queensland Government has introduced a 50 cent flat rate which applies across all zones and 
modes on the Translink network across Queensland. This includes all regional urban buses, and bus, 
train, ferry, tram and on demand services in South East Queensland. It does not include the Airtrain. 

Fares can be paid by Go Card or Contactless Payment via your phone or device. Simply tap on and 
tap off each time.  Further information on payment, costs and the journey planner can be found on 
translink.com.au and the translink app. 

From Gold Coast Airport, Coolangatta (OOL) to Mantra on View Surfers Paradise                   
Walk to the Bus from Airport (687m) -  Travel by bus to Broadbeach South Station  - Walk  (75m) to    
G Link Tram - Travel by Tram to Cypress Avenue Station, Surfers Paradise - Walk (183m) to Mantra 
on View Hotel. Cost $0.50c 

From Brisbane Airport (BNE) to Mantra on View Surfers Paradise                                                
Travel from airport by train to Nerang Station- Walk  (36m) to Bus - Travel by Bus to Cypress Avenue 
Station, Surfers Paradise - Walk (73m) to Mantra on View Hotel. Cost $23.20  

See sample Journey Planners on the following pages, for timetables download the app or go to 
www.translink.com.au 



B E C A U S E  W E  C A R E

MAY 2025 PAGE 15

NEWSLETTER  4  ISSUE   

www.lionsanzipacificforum.com                                                               

Transport from Coolangatta Gold Coast Airport 



B E C A U S E  W E  C A R E

MAY 2025 PAGE 16

NEWSLETTER  4  ISSUE   

Transport from Brisbane Airport 

www.lionsanipacificforum.com                                                               
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Gallery from the ANZI Display Booth at the MD 201 Convention  

Thanks to everyone who visited and see you on the Gold Coast soon! 
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www.facebook.com/LionsANZIPacificForum2025 

Sponsorship                 
Opportunities   

 If you are interested in        
sponsoring ANZI Pacific Forum 

Gold Coast, please email     
PDG John Muller                 

jsrellum@yahoo.com.au 

NEWSLETTER   ISSUE 4 

Gold Coast Committee                                                     
Chair - PCC David McKenzie OAM  Forums/Speakers - PDG Lesley Lyons  
Vice Chair - PDG Savva Argyrou   Sponsorship - PDG John Muller               
LCI Rep - ID Graeme Wilson     Registration/Wesbite - PDG Peter Ho AM   
Secretary - PDG Lorraine McKenzie  VIP/Transport - PDG Ian Bruning               
Treasurer - PDG Bruce Unwin     Publicity - Lion Christine Cufflin           
Functions/Entertainment - 2VDGE Sophia Argyrou 

ANZI Forum Standing Committee                                      
MD201 PDG Englebert  Krampl    MD202 PDG Alice McDonald                 
MD307 PDG Sari Pitaloka 

 www.facebook.com/lionsANZIPacificForum2025  

Friday 5th September 2025 
10.00 am Tree Planting 

12.00 pm Official Opening 

1.00 pm President AP Singh 
1.30 pm – 2.45 pm 1st Session – 1 Room 

2.50 pm – 3.45pm Afternoon Tea Break 
3.50  pm – 5.00pm 2nd Session – 5 Rooms 

5.00 pm Close 
6.00 pm – 8.00pm (TBA) Meet & Greet Event 

Saturday 6th September 2025 
7.00 am Walk for Diabetes 

9.00 am – 10.00 am 3rd Session - 5 Rooms 

10.15 am – 11.15 am Morning Tea Break 

11.25 am – 12.25 pm 4th Session – 5 Rooms 

12.30pm – 2.30 pm Lunch 
2.45 pm – 3.45 pm 5th Session – 5 Rooms 

4.00 pm Close for Room Preparation 

6.30 pm – Late Presidents Dinner 

Sunday 7th September 2025 
9.00 am – 10.00 am 6th Session – 5 Rooms 

10.00 am – 11.35 am Morning Tea Break 

11.40 am – 12.40 pm 7th Session – 1 Room 

12.40 pm Closing – President AP Singh 

ANZI Draft Program 

For all Forum enquiries please 
contact PDG Lesley Lyons 
llyo5865@bigpond.net.au  

 
 

 

Follow us on     
Facebook 

 

HOW TO REGISTER 
ONLINE 

To register go to    
www.lionsanzipacificforum.com 
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Club Activities

Griffith University Lions Club
Creative Krafters 

Then Easter 2025! Always very creative and clever, 
the ladies knitted little chickens and filled them with 
Chocolate Eggs. These were gratefully received by 
Meals on Wheels of Acacia Ridge and Sunnybank. 
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Club Activities

Griffith University Lions Club
Setting up for what was a very busy day!  a bustling 
success. Thank you to everyone who supported 
Griffith University Lions Club.  
Regards, Marg Kupper.  

SUPPORT THE WESTERN QLD LIONS 
Q4 DISTRICT FLOOD APPEAL 

In light of the recent flooding out west, our community has shown incredible resilience and a 
strong willingness to aid those in need.  DG John Seymour has highlighted the urgency to 

support our fellow citizens through the  

WESTERN QLD LIONS Q4 DISTRICT FLOOD APPEAL

If you’d like to contribute,  
please use the following  
bank details: 
 
Bank:  ANZ 
BSB:    014-690 
Account  
Number:  394453335

Your help can make a significant impact!
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Saturday 14th June

8:00AM ARRIVAL
8:30AM - 10:30AM BREAKFAST

The Underhill Centre, 55-57 Degen Rd, Capalaba

Cost: $30 per person

Emcee & Installation Officer: 2VDG Sophia Argyrou

Outgoing President - Christine Cufflin
Incoming President -  Sophie Cufflin

Lions Club of Capalaba 
invite you to their

Changeover Breakfast

Please RSVP by 2 June 2025 by emailing
capalaba.qld@lions.org.au

BSB: 084 129
Account: 019041558

Ref: Your Name
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THE 
ROARING 20s 

 
 

 Q1 District Changeover 

Incoming District Governor Stuart Perrett 
Outgoing District Governor Jorge Salles 

SATURDAY  
5th JULY 2025 

Runcorn Tavern - Ballroom 
124 Gowan Rd, Runcorn Qld 

Fellowship from 6:00 pm for 7:00 pm 

TICKETS AVAILABLE ONLINE 
www.lions201q1.org.au/changeover 
$67.50 per person – RSVP Close 20th June 

You are invited to 
attend the 35th Annual

FEATURING LIVE MUSIC FROM 

 Electro Swiggety 

  It will be a roaring...  
  good time!
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WWestern Frontier of FellowshipWestern Frontier of Fellowship

31st october to 2nd november 202531st october to 2nd november 202531st October to 2nd November 2025

wwwww. lions201qlions201q1.or.org . au  STANTHORPau  STANTHORPE 20252025www. lions201q1.org . au  STANTHORPE 2025

STANTHORPE 2025STANTHORPE 2025STANTHORPE 2025

BOOK YOUR ACCOMMODATION TODAY! - SEE WEBSITE FOR DETAILSBOOK YOUR ACCOMMODATION TODAY! - SEE WEBSITE FOR DETAILS

Dear Members, 

Now is the time to plan your accommodation for the 
upcoming Convention in Stanthorpe, taking place from 
October 31 to November 2. We encourage you to visit 
the District website at 
https://lions201q1.org.au/stanthorpe2025/, where we 
have listed the major accommodation options available. 
Please note that these options will be held for our 
members until September 1, after which they will be 
open to the general public. Don’t miss the chance to 
secure your accommodation today! 

For the Long Lunch, we will provide a courtesy bus to 
transport attendees from the motels in the town area to 
the showgrounds where the event will be held. The 
website includes details about three accommodation 

options conveniently located next to the Long Lunch 
venue. Additionally, for those planning to bring 
caravans, we have secured both powered and 
unpowered sites at the showgrounds. 

Dust off your boots and start your adventure today! 
Secure your spot for the convention now! 

 

Regards 

Lion Mark McCosker 
District Convention Chair - Stanthorpe 2025 
Email: 2025conv@lions201q1.org.au
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NEW FLYERS NOW AVAILABLE FOR CLUBS!

SIMPLY EMAIL YOUR PREFERRED CONTACT DETAILS

SAMPLE OVER PRINTThese flyers are free of charge!  
Flyers provided by your Q1 District to 

help clubs promote the positive  

impacts that clubs are  

making for our communities! 

(50 will be supplied at a time,  

so details can be updated at any stage)

Lions Club of  
Greater Mount Gravatt Mansfield 

Contact: Peter Matthews on 0414 888 392 

Email: mtgravattmansfieldlions.qld@lions.org.au 

Every 2nd & 4th Wednesdays, Monthly @6:30pm  

Holland Park Hotel – 945 Logan Rd, Holland Park

Email your details to flyers@lions201q1.org.au 
OR Visit the district website 

www.lions201q1.org.au/member-resources/q1-hub 



What a year 

I wish to thank IPDG Nicole and her cabinet for their 
service and welcome the new executive, cabinet and 
club officers to their year and opportunity to grow in 

service. 
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*We are unable to deliver to PO Boxes
E.g. Please leave in garage if not at home
PHONE BEFORE DELIVERY

E昀ec琀ve: 1st July 2024

DELIVERY INSTRUCTIONS:

STANDARD PEPPERMINT 576 rolls (48 outers x 12 rolls), RRP $1.00 per roll $222.00

STANDARD FIZZERS 576 rolls (48 outers x 12 rolls), RRP $1.00 per roll $222.00

STANDARD MUSK 576 rolls (48 outers x 12 rolls), RRP $1.00 per roll $222.00

STANDARD SPEARMINT 576 rolls (48 outers x 12 rolls), RRP $1.00 per roll $222.00

ASSORTED - STANDARD Equal quan琀琀es Peppermint, Fizzers, Musk and Spearmint $233.10

ASSORTED - 1/2 AND 1/2  1/2 Pepp 1/2 Fizz   1/2 Musk 1/2 Fizz   1/2 Spmt 1/2 Fizz $233.10

BAGGED MINTS Min. order 2ctns (20 x 150g), RRP $2.50 per bag $34.00

CHRISTMAS BAGGED MINTS Min. order 2ctns (20 x 150g), RRP $2.50 per bag $34.00

DISPLAY - ROLL TRAYS Display Tray (5 x trays, header cards and shelf strips) $48.00

Wire Rack (x5) $60 00

LION MINT AUSTRALIA ORDER FORM

EMAIL (FOR INVOICES/STATEMENTS):

CLUB NAME:

CONTACT:

DELIVERY ADDRESS:

PHONE:DATE:

$ P/CTN TOTAL $QTY

CLUB LCI NUMBER:

https://mcusercontent.com/aefa38db1ab956a50fd3da436/files/08c77edc-ecca-843c-af3c-

6698ef8186ff/Lion_Mints_Order_Form_Effective_01.07.24_6_.pdf

https://lions201q1.org.au/portal



 

Casualty Certificate of Currency, Australia. ©2016 Chubb Insurance Australia Limited. 

Chubb®, its logos, and Chubb.Insured.℠ are protected trademarks of Chubb. 
1 

 
 

 
 

Chubb Insurance Australia  
Limited 
Grosvenor Place 
Level 38, 225 George Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
ABN: 23 001 642 020 
AFSL: 239687 
 
 

O +61 2 9335 3200 
F +61 2 9335 3411 
www.chubb.com/au 

 Certificate of Currency 

This certificate (subject to the full payment of the premium) is issued as a matter of 

information only and confers no rights upon the certificate holder. This certificate does 

not amend, extend or alter the coverage afforded by the policy below.  

This certificate is not a substitute for the Policy of Insurance. The policy, not this 

certificate, details the rights and obligations of the Insured and the extent of the 

insurance cover. 

 
 

 
To Whom It May Concern: 

 
Class of Business Public and Products Liability 

 
Policy Number 01CL440469 

 
Issuing Office Melbourne Office 

 
Insured The International Association of Lions Clubs 

 
Policy Period Start 01 September 2024 

 

Expiry 01 September 2025 

Both days at 4:00PM local standard time of issuing office 

 
Limit of Liability Public and Products 

Liability Combined 
AUD 1,000,000 any one 

Occurrence and AUD 1,000,000 in 

the Aggregate or as otherwise 

stated in the Policy Wording 

 
Wording Chubb Broadform Liability Insurance Policy 

(Chubb_BF_AU1502). 

 
Signed for and on behalf of Chubb Insurance Australia Limited. 

 
  

 

 

20 August 2024 

 
Authorized Signature and Stamp 

 Date 
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E-mail:  insurance@lions.org.au  

Web:    www.lionsclubs.org.au/insurance  

  
 

20 August 2024 

 
CERTIFICATE of CURRENCY 

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN 

 
 

This is to confirm that cover has been arranged as set out below and the Insurance is current to the date detailed. 

 
INSURED: MULTIPLE DISTRICT 201 of LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL Inc. on behalf of ALL LIONS CLUBS 

and LEO CLUBS in AUSTRALIA, PAPUA NEW GUINEA and NORFOLK ISLAND. (This includes 

bona fide Voluntary Workers of the Club.) 

 
INSURER: CERTAIN UNDERWRITERS AT LLOYDS – 100% 

 One Lime Street 

 LONDON  EC3M 7HA UK 

 
CLASS: PUBLIC and PRODUCT LIABILITY to the GENERAL PUBLIC. (Legal Liability) 

 
SITUATION: ANYWHERE in AUSTRALIA, PAPUA NEW GUINEA & NORFOLK ISLAND. 

 
SUM INSURED: $AUD 19,000,000 in any one occurrence, in excess of the $AUD 1,000,000 Primary Cover 

provided under Policy Number 01CL440469 issued by CHUBB INSURANCE AUSTRALIA 

LIMITED, MELBOURNE.  

 
POLICY No.: 110962703  

 
PERIOD of INSURANCE:  From 1 Sep 2024 to 1 Sep 2025 

   From Start Date until 4pm on the End Date. 

 This Certificate is issued as a matter of information only and does not amend, extend or alter 

the coverage afforded by the Policy. This Certificate is also issued subject to the terms, 

conditions, exclusions and endorsements of the Policy. 

 
 
 

With Kind Regards 
 

Garry Galvin 
 

Lion Garry Galvin 

Chairperson 
Lions Insurance, Risk Management & Child Safe Committee 

(M) 0408 674 770 

https://lions201q1.org.au/images/hub/excess-layer-lloyds-cert-of-currency-2024-2025.pdf

https://lions201q1.org.au/images/hub/primary-policy-01cl440469_2024-2025.pdf

Certificates Certificates of Currencyof Currency
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Position                                                                                       Title         Name                       Surname                    Email 
District Governor                                            DG        Jorge              Salles                   dg@lions201q1.org.au 
1st Vice District Governor                              1VDG    Stuart             Perrett                 vdg1@lions201q1.org.au 
2nd Vice District Governor                             2VDG    Johnson         Chen                    vdg2@lions201q1.org.au 
Cabinet Secretary                                                        Di                   McCrae                cabsec@lions201q1.org.au 
Minute Secretary                                                         Kaylene          Perrett                 minutesec@lions201q1.org.au 
Cabinet Treasurer                                                        Kee                 Cheung OAM      cabtreas@lions201q1.org.au 
Constitution and By-Laws (CBL)                     PDG     Ross               Gibbins                cbl@lions201q1.org.au 
GMA                                                               PCC      Kim                 Forrest                 gma@lions201q1.org.au 
GLT                                                                              Libby              Salles                   glt@lions201q1.org.au 
GST                                                                              Libby              Whitestyles          gst@lions201q1.org.au 
GMT                                                               PCC      Kim                 Forrest                 gmt@lions201q1.org.au 
GET                                                                              Robert            Zee OAM             get@lions201q1.org.au 
DG Advisor                                                     PID       Ken                 Bird OAM            dga-ken@lions201q1.org.au 
DG Advisor                                                     PDG     Mervyn           Ferguson OAM    dga-mervyn@lions201q1.org.au 
Guiding Lion Coordinator                                           Denise            Jackson                guiding-lion@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair Coordinator                                 PDG     Peter              Ho (AM)               zone-coordinator@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 1                                                                John               Perkins                 zc-1@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 2                                                                Wayne            Thomas                zc-2@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 3                                                                Trevor             Hill                       zc-3@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 4                                                                Vicki               Clark                    zc-4@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 5                                                                Paul                Krahnen               zc-5@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair  6                                                               Christine        Cufflin                  zc-6@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 7                                                                Laurita            Chu                      zc-7@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair  8                                                               Jeff                 Dittmann             zc-8@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 9                                                                Karen             Matthews             zc-9@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 10                                                              Myles             Murray                 zc-10@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 11                                                              John               Griffith                 zc-11@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 12                                                              Wayne            Hamilton              zc-12@lions201q1.org.au 
Leos Coordinator                                                         John               Clark                    leo@lions201q1.org.au 
GLT Assistant Trainer                                                   Tim                 Trainor                 glt-assistant@lions201q1.org.au 
Lions Clubs International Foundation            IPDG    Savva              Argyrou               lcif@lions201q1.org.au 
Australian Lions Foundation                           IPDG    Savva              Argyrou               alf@lions201q1.org.au 
Youth Portfilio                                                             Peter              Matthews             youth@lions201q1.org.au 
(Peace Poster/Essay, Youth Exchange,& Lions Story Dogs)                
Youth of the Year                                                         Jenny             Maguire               yoty@lions201q1.org.au 
Australian Lions Mobility Foundation            PDG     Graham          Jackson                lions-mobility@lions201q1.org.au 
Lions Diabetes Awareness                                           Jo                   Willcox                 diabetes-awareness@lions201q1.org.au 
Aust Lions Childhood Cancer Research Found           Bev                 Waldron               childhood-cancer@lions201q1.org.au 
Sight Preservation and Awareness                 PDG     Ross               Forest                  sight-awareness@lions201q1.org.au 
Australian Lions Wellbeing Foundation         PDG     Narelle           Parkins                 alwb@lions201q1.org.au 
Lions Medical Research Foundation                            Sophia            Argyrou               lmrf@lions201q1.org.au 
Environment                                                                Natalie           Reinke                  environment@lions201q1.org.au 
Operation Friendship/ Club Twinning            PDG     Kent               Wilcox                  operation-friendship@lions201q1.org.au 
District Webmaster                                                      Kaylene          Perrett                 webmaster@lions201q1.org.au 
Social Media                                                                Sophie            Cufflin                  social-media@lions201q1.org.au 
District Newsletter                                                       Mark               McCosker            newsletter@lions201q1.org.au 
Cakes and Mints                                                          Di                   Henderson           cakes-mints@lions201q1.org.au 
District Convention Chair - Casino 2024                     Stephen         Humphrys            2024conv@lions201q1.org.au 
District Convention Chair - Stanthorpe 2025              Mark               McCosker            2025conv@lions201q1.org.au 
Disaster and Emergency Response (S)           PDG     John               Lynch                   er-south@lions201q1.org.au 
Disaster and Emergency Response (N&W)                 Ros                 Keim                    er-northwest@lions201q1.org.au 
Information Technology (IT)                           1VDG   Stuart             Perrett                 it@lions201q1.org.au 
Public Relations / Media / Marketing             PDG     Ken                 Mulcahy OAM     media@lions201q1.org.au 
Lions Awareness Day                                                   John               Clark                    lions-awareness@lions201q1.org.au 
Hearing and Medical Dogs                                          Jenny             Rainbird               hearing-dogs@lions201q1.org.au 
Child Safety Officer                                                     Kee                 Cheung OAM      cso@lions201q1.org.au
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